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Request for One-Year Extension – 
Final Development Plan Submittal 
 

Iconic at Osage (formerly Pryor Mixed-Use) 
 
 
Dear Mayor Baird, Members of the City Council, and City Staff, 
 
On behalf of Griffin Riley Property Group (GRPG), I respectfully submit this letter to 
formally request a one (1)-year extension for the submittal of the Final Development 
Plan associated with Iconic at Osage (formerly Pryor Mixed-Use). 
 
We remain fully committed to the successful execution of this project and to 
maintaining alignment with the City’s development goals. As we continue coordinating 
with our design and engineering teams, we are requesting additional time to ensure the 
plan is thoughtfully refined and thoroughly prepared. 
 
We greatly value the City’s partnership and support throughout this process and look 
forward to continuing our collaboration. Please advise if any additional documentation 
or formal action is required to process this extension request. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
 
Warm regards, 
 

 
Matt Tapp 
Director of Acquisitions & Entitlements 
Griffin Riley Property Group (GRPG) 
Mobile: 816-726-7841 
Email: matt@griffinriley.com 
 


